

2011 UIRA REPORT

NEWSLETTER OF THE UNIVERSITY OF IDAHO RETIREES ASSOCIATION

"Celebrating Thirty-Two Years of Service to the University 1979-2011"

University of Idaho
Retirees Association

UIRA President's Report-2011

November 3, 2011

What a privilege it has been to serve you as UIRA's president for 2011. It is a "cool" job because our "awesome" board does most of the work and I am very grateful for their diligence and dedication to our program. Wonder how an 18 year old would have phrased this sentence? But, I digress.

Carol Grupp (special thanks) and Jeff Harkins are our reps on the UI Benefits Advisory Group (BAG) and they keep us up-to-date on the latest changes in our all-important UI health care program. Last April UIRA helped sponsor a half-day Health Symposium with some great partners to bring seniors up to date on the new federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act. As fast as the rules are changing, we many want to make this an annual event.

We are most pleased to add Molly Loucks and Sarah Kosse to our distinguished 2011 UIRA scholarship recipients. They join 23 others who have benefited from UIRA scholarship awards. At our Scholarship luncheon in September, we reviewed what many of your past recipients have been up to since leaving UI. You have picked some great students and they make all of us very proud.

Many of our scholarship applicants frequently write about their experience in the ASUI Center for Volunteerism and Social Action's Alternative Spring Break program. Maury Wiese suggested and the board enthusiastically agreed to budget \$1,500 for this worthy effort. A highlight of the 2011 Spring luncheon was hearing from Hilary Bowen and Nick Bonner about their work abroad during Spring break. What a program and we will continue our support next year.

UIRA is most pleased to recognize Doug and Diana Pals with the Idaho Treasure Award during the November annual meeting. They are very deserving. I'll never forget Doug's hard work and great presentation in 2009 documenting the first thirty years of history of our organization.

The Summer Picnic in Lena Whitmore Park was a great success with 75 retirees attending. In between tasty bites furnished by Porky's Pit BBQ, we heard about the Kibbie Dome remodeling from Jeremy Wang with our Vandal Athletic Department.

Hats off to the Social and Program Committee. We experimented successfully this year with having our "Special Programs" after our luncheons and we will continue this format. Our Special Programs and Social committees did a great job with the Spring Theater/Dessert evening, letting the Sesitshaya Marimba band "rock" our Valentine's Day luncheon, inviting Dr. Michele O'Neill who described the College of Business and Economics Vandal Innovation and Enterprise Works (VIEW) program at our April luncheon and a special and moving event in September when Gordon Dailey described his trip to visit the WWII memorial in D.C. Some of our programs are already set for next year and you don't want to miss them—check the UIRA calendar page.

Finally our Caring, Memorials and Membership committees help us remember the passing of our friends and colleagues and recruit new UIRA members. By-the-way, if you have not considered a life membership in UIRA rather than paying annual dues, please do so. It saves us time and paperwork and is a really good deal.

So there you have it, another successful year of UIRA activities. If you have not been involved, you are missing a great opportunity so please join us at all of our events. To finish up what I started, again thanks to our great board and a special recognition for Hugh Cooke and the Office of Alumni Relations who keep us all on track and handle oodles of correspondence for us over the year. I look forward to working with our incoming president, Kathleen Johnson, next year.

Earl H. Bennett



November 2011

Dear University of Idaho Retirees Association:

One of the greatest resources at the University of Idaho is our retired faculty and staff, and the volunteer leadership and service you provide us. For many years, and especially in times of challenges, we rely on you to provide wisdom, advice and insight. We value your input and wise counsel.

A proud tradition at this university is the long-term dedication, leadership and service we receive from our loyal faculty and staff during their employment. We are pleased and more fortunate to then receive further service and involvement from the outstanding faculty and staff members in their retirement years. The experience, tradition, memory and wisdom you all bring to our institution is priceless.

Our university has benefited greatly by the example, advice and assistance provided from the Idaho Treasure recipients and our previous award winners, enabling us to profit from their career experience and wisdom. These individuals have been models of service and leadership to our university.

We are proud of the UI Retirees Association, with thirty plus years of service and leadership on our campus—with more than 400 members. I applaud your loyalty for the University of Idaho and your tireless service. Your efforts to fund and support student scholarships and service learning are greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

M. Duane Nellis President

University of Idaho

M. Orane Melles

Incoming UIRA President's Message

Dear UIRA Members:

As the in-coming 2012 President of UIRA, I want to first thank Earl Bennett for all his work as this year's President – he has done a great job - and all of our board of director members who have worked so hard to keep us moving forward. Special thanks to the Class of 2011 - Patricia Lindquist-Hulett, David Walker, Maury Wiese, and Past President Bill Shane. We will miss them on the UIRA Board of Directors. We welcome the new Class of 2014 - Carolyn Riggs, Cheryl Tribble, Maureen Taylor-Regan, and Nels Reese.

Our 2012 program looks similar to last year, with the special programs following the luncheons at the Best Western. I encourage every UIRA member to attend the luncheons and other programs, and if you would like to be on the UIRA Board of Directors, please contact me. Thank you in advance for all your help in the coming year. I am looking forward to a great year for UIRA.

Kathleen Johnson UIRA President, 2012 kenj@idaho.net

UIRA Officers 2012

President – Kathleen Johnson Vice President - Ed Michalson Secretary - LeNelle McInturff Treasurer - Jeff Harkins Past President - Farl Bennett

UIRA Officers 2011

President - Earl H. Bennett Vice President – Kathleen Johnson Secretary - LeNelle McInturff Treasurer - Maurice Wiese Past President - Bill Shane

UIRA Committees 2012

Benefits: Special leff Harkins

Carol Grupp

Scholarship: Earl Bennett - chair

Ed Michalson

Nels Reese

Cheryl Wallace

Doris Williams Memorials:

Caring:

Social: Kathleen Johnson

Patty Houle

Programs: Maureen Taylor Regan

Carolyn Riggs

Cheryl Tribble

Membership: Cathy Loney

Alumni

Kathleen Johnson Assoc Rep:

Board of Directors 2012

CLASS OF 2014 Maureen Taylor-Regan Cheryl Tribble Nels Reese Carolyn Riggs

Class of 2013 Jeff Harkins Patty Houle Kathleen Johnson Cheryl Wallace

Class of 2012 Cathy Loney LeNelle McInturff Ed Michalson **Doris Williams**

UIRA Past Presidents

2011 - Earl Bennett 2010 - Bill Shane

2009 – Lois Pritchett

2008 - Doug Pals

2007 - Kathleen Johnson

2006 - Jerry Adams

2005 - Bill Belknap

2004 - Dick Bull

2003 - Larry O'Keeffe

2002 - Joyce Presby

2001 - Flip Kleffner

2000 - Maurice Johnson

1999 – Peter Haggart

1998 – Ken Laurence

1997 - Duane LeTourneau

1996 - Floyd Peterson

1995 - Everett Samuelson

1994 - Ann Goff

1993 - Glen Lewis

1992 - Art Gittins

1991 - Bert Cross

1990 - Floyd Frank

1989 - William Parish

1988 - Elbert Barton

1987 - Ken Hungerford

1986 - Nancy Atkinson

1985 - Bernard Borning

1984 - Charles Decker

1983 - Iames Kraus

1982 - Dwight Kindschy

1981 - Vernon Bulison

1980 - William Moore

1979 - Kenneth Dick

Annual Meeting Minutes of UIRA Inc.

November 3, 2011 • 10:00 a.m. • University Inn/Best Western

I. Call to Order.

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am by President Earl Bennett. Earl reviewed the Annual Meeting agenda, acknowledged support from UI Alumni Office staff Hugh Cooke, and introduced current officers and board members. Board members are Kathleen Johnson, vice president; LeNelle McInturff, secretary; Maury Wiese, treasurer; Bill Shane, past president; Jeff Harkins, Patty Houle, Pat Lindquist-Hulett, Cathy Loney, Ed Michalson, David Walker, Cheryl Wallace, and Doris Williams.

II. Approval of 2010 Minutes

It was moved by Ed Chavez, seconded by Betty Squires, and passed by unanimous vote to accept the minutes of the November 4, 2010, Annual Meeting.

III. Treasurer's Report

Maury Wiese submitted a three-year summary financial report, noting the generous donations to the endowment that had fulfilled the \$5,000 maximum match challenge and the Board decision to transfer \$15,000 from the CD to the UI CIT Endowment in 2011. Two UIRA Scholarships were funded at \$1,000 each in 2011, and two Volunteer Program Scholarships were funded at \$1,500, total, for the second year. He reported the following balances: checking - \$4,844.72 and Sterling CD - \$12,791.15. The balance for the UI Foundation CIT Endowment stands at \$84,050.76 for a total of \$96,841.91 in investments. It was moved by Doug Pals, seconded by Donna Hanson, and passed by unanimous vote to accept the financial report. A written report was distributed.

IV. Committee Reports

a. Benefits: Carol Grupp summarized the 2011 activities of the University of Idaho Benefits Advisory Group and health plan changes for 2012. Printed handouts were available. Carol noted that Mychal Coleman was named the Assistant Vice President for Human Resources and the offices of Payroll and Benefits were moved back under the Human Resources umbrella in 2011. Sue Clark, Director of Payroll and Benefits, and Niki Jones, Benefits Manager, were available to field retiree benefits questions from the audience. Concerns raised included small providers leaving the Blue Cross network due to changes in Blue Cross contracts, Pullman providers being classified as out-of-network depending on how claims are routed, and difficulties reconciling EOBs and provider billings to determine

correct amounts due providers. Overall retiree premiums will increase 5% for 2012. Financial challenges have resulted from a State shortfall of 16% and changes in the way funds are administered. Retiree spouses may choose to be covered on non-UI health plans, but may not return to UI coverage after they leave. Lifetime elections for health care benefits are necessary to maintain group stability to balance costs. Retirees were encouraged to take advantage of the support available through the Blue Cross Well Connected site online. The Advisory Group, UI benefits personnel, and Carol Grupp were thanked for their efforts in holding the premium increase to 5% and their work on behalf of UI retirees.

- **b. Scholarship:** Earl Bennett reported the UIRA scholarship has provided support to twenty-four students over time. He noted that updates on the current activities of many of those students were presented at the September fall luncheon and the 2011 awardees, Molly Loucks and Sara Kosse, made brief presentations.
- **c. Caring:** Cheryl Wallace read the list of sympathy notices sent for 2011. A moment of silence followed.
- **d. Memorials:** Doris Williams submitted a written report of the names of those who passed away this year, noting official UI reports are the source for the list.
- **e. Social:** Pat Lindquist-Hulett recapped the social events for the year and noted that overall attendance was up.
- **f. Membership:** Cathy Loney reported 457 households as current members. A written report was distributed including member demographics. Election of lifetime membership, rather than annual membership, is encouraged.
- g. Special Programs: David Walker presented the plans for programs for 2012 and a printed calendar of events for the coming year was provided.
- h. Alumni Association Representative: Earl Bennett has served as the representative to the UIAA that meets three times a year. He noted the creation this year of \$2,500 grants for public service. Information is available from Hugh Cooke in the Alumni Office.

V. Presentation of the UIRA Year in Review

Earl Bennett presented the UIRA Year in Review, noting the successful half-day seminar on the federal health care program held in the spring and the change to holding special programs immediately following UIRA luncheons at the same site. He recommended a repeat of the health care seminar for 2012.

VI. Thank You's

Earl Bennett thanked Pat Lindquist-Hulett, Bill Shane, David Walker, and Maury Wiese, the departing members of the Board, for their service to UIRA. He introduced the proposed members of the Class of 2014: Nels Reese, Maureen Taylor-Regan, Carolyn Riggs, and Cheryl Tribble. It was moved by Bill Shane, seconded by Betty Squires, and passed by voice vote to accept the nominees.

VII. Adjournment

Bob Carver moved and Carolyn Riggs seconded that the annual meeting be adjourned. Meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, LeNelle McInturff

In Memoriam... UIRA Members*

Report as of 12/1/2011

Alldaffer, Robert C.	March 3, 2011
Anderson, Betty Jean	January 13, 2011
Anderson, Claudia Zook	January 20, 2011
Baugh, Donald R.	August 20, 2011
Bunderson, Marlene M.	March 29, 2011
Cross, Bert Crozier	July 25, 2011
DeMattia, Margaret	April 25, 2011
Erickson, Leda "Le"	August 15, 2011
Evans, Catherine M.	August 2, 2011
Goff, Lola "Ann"	November 7, 2011
Konen, James L.	May 30, 2011
McHugh, Richard G.	April 5, 2011
McRill, Joan B. Cleveland	August 14, 2011
Prater, Matilda A.	October 11, 2011
Rathbun, Ronald Alan Wesley	February 13, 2011
Ressa, Bette L.	February 24, 2011
Schroder, Addie	January 5, 2011
Silha, Daphne L.	February 27, 2011
Soncarty, Norman	March 1, 2011
Schoepflin, Sylvia	January 11, 2011
Thomas, Beverly J.	May 16, 2011
Wiese, Alvin Carl	June 21, 2011

^{*}Data taken from UI Records of deceased faculty/ staff; updates and corrections are appreciated. These are former employees and not associate/ family members of UIRA.

UIRA Luncheons & Socials - Attendance Summary

September Luncheon				
(Newest addition to social events of				
UIRA activities, begun in 2007)				
2007 46				

2007—46 2008—68 2009—49 2010—53

2011 - 64

Idaho Treasure Award Luncheon

during UIRA Annual Meeting 2007—154 2008—132 2009—117 2010—110 2011—115 (annual UIRA Business Meeting attendance approximately 35-50 quests)

Valentine Luncheon-February

2008—87 2009—82 2010—62 2011—84

Spring Luncheon-April

2008—71 2009—68 2010—50 2011—56

Summer BBQ Picnic-July

2007—66 2008—60 2009—62 2010—72 2011—75

An informal look at historic UIRA event attendance in recent years. Your participation and attendance is greatly appreciated! RSVP early to allow for proper meal counts and preparations. Use uira@uidaho.edu; or phone Office of Alumni Relations at 208-885-6154.



YOU ARE

Please update us with your new mailing address, phone, email addresss or significant changes. Many future UIRA notifications will be via email.

UIRA

PO Box 443232, Moscow, ID 83844-3232 or Email advserv@uidaho.edu or Phone (208) 885-6154

UIRA Scholarship/ Financial Aid Report 2011

The Scholarship Committee (Earl Bennett, Ed Michaelson, Bill Shane) was pleased to award two UIRA \$1,000 scholarships for 2011-2012. Since 1993, the association has supported 24 great students. A review of the past recipients at the September 2011 Fall Scholarship luncheon affirmed that you have chosen well. All of the past winners have made impressive progress in their lives and careers and each of them thanked you for your support and noted that the money made a real difference in their stay at UI. This year the committee again asked Student Financial Aid Services to help with our initial screening of applicants (high GPA and demonstrated financial need). As a result, some 50 students submitted essays to the committee and after a lot of debate and review our two winners emerged. Congratulations to Sara Kosse (Junior, Economics and Political Science) and Molly Loucks (Junior, Civil Engineering) our UIRA scholarship recipients for 2011-2012. Both are topnotch students and both plan on going on to graduate school. And there is more great news. With your help we have substantially increased our scholarship endowment and if returns from the CIT are what we hope. next year we may be able to add another scholarship to the program. So, remember to please keep those tax deductible contributions coming for this great effort. (Send donations to: UIRA Scholarship Fund, Box 443232, Moscow, ID 83844).

Last year we reported that UIRA was also supporting the Alternative Service Break Program offered by the ASUI Center for Volunteerism and Social Action with a \$1,500 grant. At the spring luncheon, students Hilary Bowen and Nick Bonner told us about their experiences abroad and what the program had meant to them. Everyone was impressed and we hope to continue to contribute to this worthwhile program next year.

Student Recipient Biography

SARAH KOSSE

- · Hometown Sandpoint, ID
- Year in school Junior
- · Major Economics and Political Science
- · Background and future plans

"I was raised in Sandpoint, Idaho and graduated from high school there in 2001. I've returned to college full-time after an eventful decade that included studying at several different colleges, working as a sous chef, living in a tent while building a house, and working at an orphanage in Africa. I'm double majoring in Economics and Political Science. I'll graduate in the spring of 2013.

When I was young, I always had an answer when people asked me what I wanted to be when I grew up. Now I'm grown up and don't have a specific answer. I'm interested in being a lawyer, an economist, or even possibly a minister. I want to work for justice in some capacity. How exactly I'll do that is still undecided. Whichever I choose, graduate school is in my future. In addition to my scholastic interests, I enjoy reading, traveling, debating, cooking, and backpacking."



Molly Loucks (left) Sarah Kosse (right)

MOLLY LOUCKS

- · Hometown Eagle, ID
- Year in school Junior
- · Major Civil Engineering
- · Background and future plans

"My future is looking rather busy, if I may say so. This upcoming year I will be working on completing my junior year in civil engineering. I hope to be elected president of my sorority and to the executive board of the Student Alumni Relations Board. This summer I hope to stay in Moscow and work in my environmental engineering professor's lab since that is the direction I hope to take my civil engineering degree. Once I graduate, I hope to take a year off from school and work for my sororities internationals as a leadership consultant traveling to different chapters helping to educate their officers and members. I then plan on attending grad school in environmental engineering hopefully at the University of Idaho."

UIRA Calendar of Events 2012 (dates subject to change)

FEBRUARY 9, 2012

UIRA Valentine Luncheon University Inn Best Western 11:30 a.m. No-Host Social

12 noon Luncheon; Cost is \$15.00 payable at the door. Program and Entertainment to follow featuring musical guest Brian Gill

RSVP before 12 noon February 6th, leaving your guest names and attendees to: **uira@uidaho.edu**Or phone 208-885-6154 (Office of Alumni Relations).

APRIL 12, 2012

UIRA Spring Luncheon
University Inn Best Western
11:30 a.m. No-Host Social

12 noon Luncheon; Cost is \$15.00 payable at the door. 1:30pm Presentation and program on "Global Climate Change in the Northwest" by Sanford Eigenbrode

RSVP before 12 noon April 9th, leaving your guest names and attendees to: **uira@uidaho.edu**Or phone 208-885-6154 (Office of Alumni Relations).

APRIL 5, 2012

Latah County Silver and Gold Celebration with UI Alumni Association

6-8 p.m. Reception & Social 7:00 p.m. Award Presentation and Program

An evening social and reception for Latah County alumni and friends, open to the public. The evening will include campus updates and remarks from University of Idaho leadership. A highlight of evening is the presentation of University of Idaho Alumni Association awards:

Jim Lyle Award honoring volunteer service to the University of Idaho

Nancy Lyle '56, Moscow, ID

Silver and Gold Award honoring a distinguished record of achievement and service

Richard C. Hundrup '75, Healy, AK

Honorary Alumni recognition honoring faithful and distinguished service to the University of Idaho

Gaylen and Mary Margaret Wood, Moscow, ID

RSVP BEFORE 12 NOON MARCH 30

DATES TO REMEMBER

APRIL 1: Deadline to submit Idaho Treasure Award nominations

JULY 12: Summer UIRA Picnic, Lena Whitmore Park

SEPTEMBER 20: UIRA Fall Luncheon

NOVEMBER 8: UIRA Annual Business Meeting & Idaho Treasure Award Luncheon



RSVP, by sending your guest names and attendees to: uira@uidaho.edu
Or phone 208-885-6154
(Office of Alumni Relations)





UIRA Financial Report

Through November 30, 2011

iriauly wiese, licasulei	Maur	y Wiese,	Treasurer
--------------------------	------	----------	-----------

		2009		2010		2011
Beginning Checking Account Balance	\$	4,893.00	\$	6,082.12	Ş	55,885.88
RECEIPTS:						
MEMBERSHIP DUES:						
Life Member	(9)	675.00	(18)	1,350.00	(13)	975.00
Life Associate	(2)	120.00	(6)	360.00	(1)	60.00
Annual Member	(18)	270.00	(25)	375.00	(16)	240.00
Annual Associate	(4)	48.00	(6)	72.00	(5)	60.00
Total Dues	(33)	\$1,113.00	(55)	\$2,157.00	(35) \$	1,335.00
ACTIVITIES:						
Luncheons		4,141.00		3,801.00		4,109.00
UI Alum Office		377.00				
Barbecue		884.00		972.00		1,081.00
Idaho Repertory Theatre		1,040.00		400.00		244.00
Valentine Raffle		83.00		96.00		136.00
Interest Income		949.05		30.00		0.95
Total Activity Receipts		57,474.05		\$5,269.00	\$	5,570.95
Total Revenue:		\$8,587.05		\$7,426.00		6,905.95
		70,501.05		\$1,1L0.00	-	0,505.55
EXPENDITURES:						
Annual Meeting				152.94		\$156.00
Luncheons		3,940.06		3,570.10		4,263.06
Barbecue		706.42		872.49		979.33
Print/Mail/Promotion		1,391.45		1,000.79		925.26
Idaho Repertory Theati	re	1,179.00		400.00		244.00
Transfer to UI CIT Endowm't		83.00		96.00		136.00
Homecoming Float		98.00		29.92		130.00
Volunteer Scholarship	ς	30.00		1,500.00		1,500.00
Total Expenditures:		\$7,397.93		57,622.24	\$	8,203.65
Net Change		1,189.12	•	(196.24)	*	(1,297.70)
rvet change		1,105.12		(130.21)		(1,237.70)
Ending Checking						
Account Balance	\$	6,082.12	\$	5,885.88	\$	4,588.18
Cash/Change						\$200.00
INVESTMENTS:						
CD - Sterling		27,251.76		27,727.83	1	2,793.87
CD Transfer to UI CIT Endowm't					1	5,000.00
UI CIT Endowment		52,177.00	ļ	55,313.74		4,050.76
Total Investments		79,428.76		83,041.57		96,844.63
TOTAL CASH &						
INVESTMENTS	\$	85,510.88	\$	88,927.45	\$	101,632.81

1997 - 2011 Idaho Treasure Awards Recipients

"Established in 1995 to recognize living retired University of Idaho faculty, staff and/or family members who, in their retirement, have made significant achievements in service and leadership to the university"

1997

James Lyle Carol and Malcolm Renfrew H. Eugene Slade

1998

Fred and Ginny Johnson Duane and Phyllis LeTourneau

1999

Alfred Dunn Betty Gibb Amy and Erling Johannesen

2000

Carl and June Kiilsgaard Shirley Newcomb McGee and Bill Parish

200

Barbara and Dick Bull Margaret and Maynard Fosberg

2002

Bart and Elna Barton Laura Miller

2003

Bert Cross Elna Grah Maynard Miller

2004

Peter and Margaret Haggart Maurice Johnson James and Pat Peek

2005

Dale and Darlene Everson Everett and Lois Samuelson

2006

Ed Chavez Elsie Mann

2007

Shirley Caldwell Flip and Jo Kleffner

2008

John and Winifred Dixon

2009

Richard J. Naskali Matt and Karen Telin

2010

Jeanne Stout S.M. "Ghazi" Ghazanfar

2011

Doug and Diana Pals

ATTENTION

TREASURE VALLEY AND ADA COUNTY AREA RETIREES

UIRA is developing a Boise area informal social for Spring 2012.

A chance to gather with your Boise area retiree friends; details to follow, or write to uira@uidaho.edu to be added to the advance invitation list.

Idaho Treasure Award Ceremony

November 3, 2011

The Idaho Treasure Award honors University of Idaho faculty, staff and their family members for significant achievements in service and leadership in their retirement years.

Doug is a Professor Emeritus of Agricultural Education. After being an award-winning faculty member for 26 years, he still teaches or assists with classes when called upon. Doug served many years in the College of Agriculture and Life Sciences, retiring in 2003. Doug was Head, Department of Agricultural and Extension Education, 1978-84.

He was raised in Belmond, Iowa and his college studies were at Iowa State University. Doug began his teaching and research duties at Iowa State University, before joining the University of Idaho faculty in 1977.

Doug was active for many years within the College of Ag, serving as chair of the Ag Career Day Committee and serving on the College of AG Scholarship Committee. For many years he conducted off-campus in-service education. His service included membership on the research planning committee for agricultural education for 14 Northwest states. For many years Doug coordinated the extensive off-campus offerings for College of Agriculture.

Doug was a member of UI Retirees Association Board of Directors from 2008-2010; serving as National President of UIRA in 2008. He was event Chairman, and instrumental in the extensive research and production for the UIRA "Thirtieth Anniversary" UIRA celebration in 2009, including archive activity and interviews. Part of this anniversary effort was research into the association archives and a fun outcome was the Slide Show of "History of Retirees Association," including thirty years of memories and stories!

His university service also included service on the University of Idaho Alumni Association national board of directors in 2009-2010.

Diana is a licensed clinical professional counselor in private practice. She is a University of Idaho graduate with a Masters majoring in Guidance and Counseling Rehabilitation.

During the course of her 30 plus year career, she has provided mental health counseling to military families, administered the State of Idaho Employee Assistance Program in North Idaho, and specialized in treating clients undergoing physical rehabilitation as well as those receiving treatment for alcohol and substance abuse.

Presently, she is the chair-elect of the Western Region-American Counseling Assoc. and belongs to the Regional Mental Health Board for Region II.

Diana presides over the Idaho Counseling Assoc., which recently honored her with its first "Counselor Appreciation Award." The Association represents 450 counselors including school counselors, mental health counselors, marriage & family counselors, counselor educators and career counselors.

Diana also volunteers with the Red Cross Disaster Mental Health program, for which she has counseled people affected by 9/11 and such natural disasters as hurricanes. She has been active with association officer duties, lobbied legislature and governmental agencies on behalf of mental health clients.

She has been a 4-H leader for nearly three decades, and active with the Latah County Youth Advocacy Council and a member of Community D.A.R.E. Committee. Diana has provided inservice training for all public elementary school teachers and counselors in Moscow regarding identification and treatment of children of alcoholics.

Over the years, the couple has volunteered with Latah County 4-H, hosted international faculty and students. They have served to provide housing and assisted young people attending the Lionel Hampton Jazz Festival. They are active in Emmanuel Lutheran church, often volunteering there.



University of Idaho "Idaho Treasure Award Nomination" 2012

Nomination Deadline: April 1, 2012

PURPOSE:

"Recognizes living retired University of Idaho faculty, staff and/or family members who, in their retirement years, have made significant achievements in service or leadership to the university."

ESTABLISHED: 1995

NOMINATION FORM: Please print or type and submit to University of Idaho Alumni Office prior to April1, 2012

Nominee			
Address			
Home phone	Business phone	E-mail	
	•		
Nominee's UI Class Year		College	
'need not be UI alumnus/alumna)			
Nominated by			
Nominator's UI Class Year <i>(if applicable</i>	e)		
Address		City	State
Relationship to Nominee			
Home phone	Business phone	E-m	ail

NOMINEE'S HISTORY (Please be complete and thorough on separate sheets)

As this information is the basis for the evaluation of the candidate, please be complete and thorough. Provide details regarding the following criteria for nominee(s):

- Volunteer service to the University of Idaho; including but not limited to colleges, departments, alumni groups, student organizations, living groups or campus service groups.
- · Community and civic service may be considered in the evaluation, but is scored as secondary to "university and campus service"
- Include the following data with nominations:
 - Letters of support or reference (2-5 submissions) that detail the nominees "achievements in service or leadership to the university"
 - Media or web references are helpful, but not required, to support the nomination.

Couples nominated should include the individual service record of each living person.

Attach additional sheets detailing specific accomplishments of nominee. Nominees must have been retired from full-time
University of Idaho employment for a period of five years or more to be eligible for nomination.

Return to:

University of Idaho Office of Alumni Relations • PO Box 443232 • Moscow, ID 83844-3232

University of Idaho Retirees Association

Alumni Association PO Box 443232 Moscow, ID 83844-3232



